## Dear New Student:

I hope you are enjoying the summer, and are looking forward to joining us in August. University records show that you have been offered admission to Binghamton University for graduate study. You should be receiving correspondence on a regular basis from a variety of offices (including ours) from now on. If you do <u>NOT</u> plan to join our program, <u>please let</u> me know via e-mail as soon as possible.

Below I will list some items that you will find useful:

A form that requires *your immediate attention* can be found at <u>Economics</u> <u>Department Graduate Response Sheet.doc.</u> **PhD students** should note that it requires a response as to whether you will attend <u>Math Boot Camp</u> - see below. You should download it, complete it and return it to me as an e-mail attachment as soon as possible. A response is required *no later than July 17*.

New **PhD students** will soon be receiving an e-mail with additional information regarding an intensive "Math Boot Camp" – ECON 603, Advanced Mathematical Analysis for Economists, that is offered free of charge. ECON 603 scheduled August 7-20, is recommended for those who want to review or improve their math skills before the semester starts.

Completion and submission of the Health Form is also required for registration; information can be found at <a href="http://www2.binghamton.edu/health/new-students.html">http://www2.binghamton.edu/health/new-students.html</a>. We <a href="mailto:strongly">strongly</a> recommend that you do this as soon as possible and submit the necessary documents via FAX to Health Services at (607) 777-2881, or scanned and sent via e-mail to a special email account set up for that purpose, <a href="mailto:health.forms@binghamton.edu">health.forms@binghamton.edu</a>, before July 31 to allow for processing. We cannot register you for classes until this information is on file.

If you have not already done so, the Graduate School requires that you confirm your intention to enroll by submitting your deposit as described at: <a href="http://www2.binghamton.edu/grad-school/new-and-current-students/enrollment-intent.html">http://www2.binghamton.edu/grad-school/new-and-current-students/enrollment-intent.html</a>. This deposit is credited toward any tuition and fees that you will need to pay. If you do not do this, you will not receive important information from other campus offices and the Economics Department will not be able to register you for classes. (Does not apply to Accelerated Masters Students).

New international students should contact me via e-mail at: <u>vstever@binghamton.edu</u> as soon as you learn the status of your visa application.

I know that among the questions uppermost in your mind right now are "where am I going to live?" and "who am I going to live with?" Although the University does not have housing on campus for graduate students, housing in the local community is relatively inexpensive and convenient. The Off Campus College Office (OCC) of Binghamton University is available to assist you in finding a place to live in the surrounding community. Visit their web page at <a href="http://occ.binghamton.edu">http://occ.binghamton.edu</a> for information on off campus housing. They have an extensive housing list, apartment complex listing, a link to the local newspaper, and a

listing of current students who are looking for someone to fill a vacancy in their rental unit. International students are also urged to visit the website for International Student and Scholar Services (ISSS) https://www.binghamton.edu/isss/ where you will find links to additional information about housing, as well as to various student organizations ready to assist newly admitted students from their countries.

I also wanted to supply you with:

A list (attached) of the other new graduate students who have been accepted into the Economics Department this fall so that you can get acquainted with each other and perhaps search out potential roommates.

A listing of <u>current graduate students</u> who have volunteered to assist you with some of the questions you may have about Binghamton University and the community.

All MA students will take ECON 501, 502 and 503, while all PhD students will take ECON 611, 613 and 615. Informatio(/ 0 14.04 2)5l(on)8.3 (om (or)18.5 (ve)3.6d(t B)4.3 (i)8.5 (h o)8.3 (t)8.5